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The Board of Selectmen met in Executive Session on January 26, 2010, 
in the Tisbury Town Hall. 
 
Present: Tristan R. Israel, Chairman; Jeffrey C. Kristal; and 
Geoghan E. Coogan, Clerk; John R. Bugbee, Town Administrator and 
Aase M. Jones, Assistant to the Town Administrator. 

Motion:  To adjourn to Executive Session to discuss contract 
negotiations, to reconvene in Open Session.  Seconded. 
 
Voting: Mr. Israel: Yes; Mr. Coogan: Yes; Mr. Kristal:  Yes. 
 
Convened in Executive Session: 7:50 p.m.  M/s/c. 

Status of Interim Chief Hanavan:  was discussed.   

Mr. Israel noted that the Board had extended Dan Hanavan’s 
appointment as Interim Chief until January 31, 2010, then suggested 
that the Board extend his appointment until June 30, 2010, and asked 
his fellow Selectmen what they thought of this proposal. 

Mr. Coogan commented that it would be tough to get someone in to 
begin as new Chief in July, adding that Bob Wasserman had suggested 
that the Board needs to develop a (hiring) process. 

Town Administrator John Bugbee suggested that Mr., Hanavan’s 
appointment as Interim Chief could be expended until the end of 
February, adding that Mr. Wasserman will come before the Board with 
his report and recommendations on February 9th.  Mr. Bugbee stated 
further that the hiring process for a new Chief would take 2-3 
months. 

Mr. Kristal suggested that the appointment could be extended through 
September 1st or later. 

A discussion followed on Bob Wasserman’s report and what 
recommendations can be expected. 

Further discussion followed on the length of time that Dan Hanavan 
has served as Interim Chief – more than 6 months at this time. 

Mr. Bugbee reported that he has briefed Dan Hanavan a little on the 
potential of appointment as Chief. 

Mr. Coogan then asked what the Town Administrator recommends.  

Mr. Bugbee expressed concern that Dan Hanavan not be provided a 
contract at this point and asked if the Board really wants to go 
through a hiring process. 

Mr. Israel expressed objections to including the statement about 
“strong in-house candidate” if advertising the position. 

Mr. Bugbee pointed out that neither West Tisbury nor Edgartown is 
going through a hiring process to fill the Chief of Police positions 
in their respective Towns, and added that he does not think that a 
hiring process at the beginning of the summer season will present a 
problem.  Further discussion followed on whether or not to adhere to 
a hiring process for a new permanent Chief of Police. 
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Mr. Israel then suggested that Dan Hanavan be appointed until 
September 15th and that the Board inform him of that offer. 

Mr. Coogan suggested that the appointment be extended until October 
17th (through Columbus Day), and the Board agreed to that, with the 
provision that if Bob Wasserman recommends adhering to a hiring 
policy that involves an open (hiring) process, the Selectmen will 
inform Dan Hanavan that they will do that.  The Selectmen agreed. 

There being no further business in Executive Session, 

Motion:  To reconvene in Open Session.  Seconded. 

Voting:  Mr. Coogan: Yes; Mr. Israel: Yes; Mr. Kristal: Yes. 

Reconvened in Open Session:  8:00 p.m.  M/s/c. 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Tristan R. Israel, Chairman  Aase M. Jones, Asst. to Town Adm. 
 
___________________________  _________________________________ 
Jeffrey C. Kristal   Geoghan E. Coogan, Clerk 


